
Whereas the Town of Pendleton Water Department provides water service to all 
properties located within the Town’s borders; and 
 
Whereas it is necessary for the Town of Pendleton to purchase water from the 
Towns of Cambria, Lockport, and Wheatfield for water supply for select 
properties serviced by the Town; and 
 
Whereas quarterly expenditures for the purchase of water from neighboring 
towns may require approval by the Town Board per the Town’s procurement 
policy adopted January 13, 2020; and 
 
Therefore be it resolved by the Town Board of the Town of Pendleton on this 27th 
day of January 2020 that the Water Superintendent or Deputy Water 
Superintendent may submit vouchers for payment of invoices for water supplied 
by the Towns of Cambria, Lockport, and Wheatfield without delay for approval of 
the Town Board for the 2020 budget year and such payment issued with the next 
payment cycle. 
 

Adopted by resolution of the Town Board of the Town of Pendleton on the 27th 
day of January 2020. 


